KEY MESSAGES FROM OCTOBER 26, 2022, VESTRY MEETING

Coffee, tea and juice will still be provided for fellowship following Sunday worship. With the rise in COVID cases, there **will not be any food provided**. Vestry will monitor the situation.

For safety during these times of increased COVID, and other viruses circulating in the community, masking and social distancing is encouraged.

Vestry will be **moving forward the work on the Immanuel permanent location**, as this decision impacts the work of the Transition Team and the Search Committee's search for an Incumbent. The work leading up to a decision was initially scheduled for the fall of 2023.

A brief written information report will be done for parishioners on the key discussions and decisions that took place at the **recent Diocesan Synod gathering**.

September contributions were \$14,712 which is the third lowest for the year and well below last years contributions of over \$19,000. Members are asked to consider preauthorized giving, or also the transfer of stocks or shares to the Diocese as a charitable donation to Immanuel. More information can be obtained by contacting the Treasurer at treasurer@immanuelanglicanregina.ca or Envelope Secretary at envelope secretary@immanuelanglicanregina.ca

The proposed date for Immanuel's **Annual General Meeting** is Sunday February 26, 2023.

Rev Diane Guilford is changing her days off to Saturday and Monday. She will be on vacation from November 7 to 17

Vestry agreed to extend the contract of the **Interim Office Manager** (Jessica Walker) to March 31, 2023. Our thanks to Jessica for all her hard work and the leadership she provides.

After they are approved by **Vestry, the meeting minutes** can be made available to members of the congregation, upon request.

The **next Vestry meeting** is November 23, 2022.

Questions or comments can be directed to info@immanuelanglicanregina.ca